
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
Welcome back to the start of the second half of the Autumn Term, I hope that you have had a wonderful break, with lots of 

walking in parks and enjoying the outdoors. 

 

Unfortunately the country has had to return to lockdown this week, but this will not dampen our spirits and school will 

continue delivering a rounded curriculum whilst adhering to COVID guidelines.  To support the school with this and the 

measures we have already put in place I strongly urge you to keep your distance from each other, avoid gathering at the 

beginning and end of the day and wear a face covering whilst on the school site.  

 

The colder weather is setting in, and we are working to find a balance between having the heating on while ensuring there is 

adequate ventilation, the students should now be wearing the full winter uniform. Parents may also want to investigate 

thermals for the children to wear underneath their uniforms. Since the beginning of the term we have noticed an increased 

number of larger bags and backpacks coming into school, please note that these create an unnecessary risk. Children should 

only bring in lunchboxes, snacks, a water bottle and if requested by their teacher, a reading book. When it is appropriate, and 

if parents wish for children to bring umbrellas and wellies to school, they should change shoes and hand items back to the 

parent at drop off. If brought into school they can become a trip hazard in the corridors and classrooms. 

 

Excitingly, next week we will be hosting our first “virtual parent consultations”. This is our first online parents evening with 

each session lasting a full 10 minutes through the Parents Booking system. Please try to be ready for your allocated time as 

teachers will not be able to extend any sessions. If you have any problems or have not booked a session please call or email 

the school office. I have been reassured by our IT provider that this should take place with minimal disruption, however in the 

event of technological glitches please bear with us.  

 

As we continue to investigate ways to improve school communication I ask that you download (if you haven’t already done so) 

the SIMS Parent App. This will enable you to view a full calendar, your child’s attendance record, and your child’s annual 

report. As face to face communication is decreasing, we are striving to maintain a constant link between the school and 

parent/carers. The app enables you to update phone numbers and addresses, add new contacts and generally ensure that we 

have the most up-to-date information possible.  Should an emergency occur, we do need to contact you urgently.  

 

I want to send congratulations to our wonderful kitchen staff and school staff, who have successfully negotiated their first 

week of providing a hot school meal provision. Their hard work has allowed us to continue to provide both packed lunches and 

hot school meals. As the running and organisation of this develops over time, we will look at ways it can be rolled out 

further.       

 

And finally, I just want to reassure parents that although we won’t be able to have our usual Remembrance 

day assembly this year, we will be observing the 2 minutes silence in a COVID secure manner.  

 
Kind regards 
Mr Iain Sutherland  
Headteacher 
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Message from Headteacher: 



WHOLE SCHOOL CURRICULUM UPDATE  

RECEPTION  

 In Literacy this week, we have been learning about Bonfire night. The children learnt about 
‘onomatopoeia’. They shared their thoughts and described the different sounds that fireworks make.  
They also learnt about firework safety and things they can do to stay safe around fireworks.   
  
 
 

In Maths, we covered simple addition. The children have been encouraged to find 1 more than a 
number. 

  

The children have also started learning about PSHE. This week the children 
have learnt about celebrating differences. The children talked about what they are good at.  
 
 
 

Next week we will be learning about Diwali. In literacy, they will be role playing and retelling the 
story f Diwali. In maths, we will be continuing our work with addition and we will be focusing on the 
number bonds to 5. 
 

We look forward to seeing you all online for parents evening next week.  

YEAR 1  

Welcome back! It has been lovely to see the children all looking fresh faced with many new haircuts. 
This half term our topic is ‘Let’s Party!’  We will learn about a range of festivals and other celebrations such as birthdays. 
 
In English this week, we focused on fireworks as a stimulus for our writing. The children were using phonic sounds to write a 
range of words that described how fireworks looked and sounded e.g. Fizz, Pop, Bang, Burst, Crash etc. They have been 
asked to complete a similar task for Home Learning. 
 
The children used these firework words to write sentences using the conjunction ‘and’ e.g I can hear a fizz and a pop.  As the 
half term goes on, we will be encouraging more use of the conjunction ‘and’. 
 
This week we are writing poems about Bonfire Night. The children will be describing what they might see, hear, 
feel, taste and smell.  
 
In maths this week, we were revisiting number bonds and comparing addition number sentences using the 

greater than, less than symbols. E.g. 4 + 2 < 6 + 3 

 
Next week, we are continuing with addition. The children will be finding the missing numbers within the calculation eg. 2+ __ 
=9 by counting on. This will also be presented in the ‘Part Whole’ model where one of the parts will be missing.  Children will 
be taught to count up from the smaller number to the whole part. 
 
In other areas of the curriculum we will be looking at our local area and looking at features on local maps.   
 
In Science, we have been learning about seasons and in particular how certain animals adapt in the winter months e.g. 
hibernating, migrating or even changing their appearance. 
 
As the weeks have gone on, children are getting comfortable with the routines and expectations in place.  They are 
responding to tasks with more independence and confidence.   
 
Please use this curriculum update as a way of prompting conversation about your child’s school day. 



WHOLE SCHOOL CURRICULUM UPDATE  

YEAR 2  
 
We hope you had a lovely half term. We are all looking forward to another busy term with lots of exciting lessons and 
activities.  
 
Just a gentle reminder that our PE days are now on a Wednesday and Thursday.  
 
Please remember that homework is set on a Friday and due in on DB Primary on a Wednesday.  
 
English:  
This week children have written a recount of their half term with a focus on sentence openers and structure. We have 
also been learning about The Gunpowder Plot, key events and why we celebrate Bonfire night. Our SPaG lesson for this week 
focused on recognising and using co-ordinating conjunctions. 
 
Next week children will be learning about the importance of Remembrance Day. We will be writing sentences about why we 
have this very special day and the significance of the two minutes’ silence. The children will discuss why we wear poppies and 
will make their own. Our SPaG lesson for the week will focus on verbs and applying these to our writing.  
 
Maths:  
This week the children have started a new topic on money. They have been recognising and identifying the value of each coin 
and adding coins and notes together to find an amount. We have been very impressed with the children and their recognition 
of coins.  
 
Next week the children will continue with money. They will be comparing different amounts, finding 2 ways to make an 
amount, calculating the total of a given amount and identifying the change.  
 
Foundation Subjects:  
The children have been extremely excited about our new topic 'Fire and Festivals'. We have begun 
learning about The Great Fire of London, next week we will be making our houses out of cereal 
boxes and comparing what London was like in the 1600's to today.  
 
Thank you to everyone who has sent in cereal boxes- we will be making the houses next week so 
please ensure that we have them by Monday. 
 
 

In Science, we have been learning about different materials, next week we will be identifying their uses and going on 
a material hunt around the classroom.  
 
In RE we are going to be learning about how we remember people, focusing on the religions Christianity and 
Humanism.  

 
 
Next week, we are going to understand how we remember people on Remembrance Day.  
 
'Celebrating Differences' is our new PSHE topic, over the next few weeks we are going to be identifying the different 

stereotypes of boys and girls and understanding that it is okay to be different as we are all special and unique.  

 
We hope you all have a lovely, restful week!  
Year 2 
  



YEAR 4  

Firstly, we would like to welcome you all back to school. We hope you had a lovely, 
restful half term break! The children have come back to school refreshed and have 
worked really hard in these first four days! 
  
This week the children have been busy getting started with some of their new topics 
for this half term. We have started our geography topic 'Countries of the World', the 
children have had opportunity to think about the countries they were born in and 
where their family members were born. We have also looked at the seven continents 
of the world.  
 
In English, we have continued the story Egyptian Cinderella and the children have written some great descriptions embedded 
into a story of when Amasis begins his search for the owner of the golden slipper.  
 
In maths, we have been focussing on negative numbers and counting forwards and backwards in 1000's.  
  
Over the coming weeks, the children will be learning about Remembrance Day and creating some poems and art work about 
this. We will also be looking at world maps, locating countries and continents on them.  
 
In English, the children will be writing in the perspective of Egyptian Cinderella through writing diary entries before comparing 
the book to other traditional tales. In maths, we will be moving on to learning about roman numerals.  
  
Have a lovely weekend! 

YEAR 3  
 
Year 3 have had a great week back and began by developing their dictionary and thesaurus skills in their literacy work. They 
can confidently understand the purpose of having these and have learnt how to navigate them using alphabetical order. The 
children can identify what a synonym is to enable them to up-level their work by using a thesaurus 
independently.   
 
In maths, we focused on adding money using coins and linking this to real life situations such as adding 
items that we would buy from a shopping list (milk, fruit, water) with a given amount (£5, £10, £15).  We 
are encouraging the children to help with food shopping at home (e.g: looking at receipts) in order to 
practise these skills from class and help them to identify why these skills are important in real life.   

 
 
In RE, we have began to study Buddhism and learn about who Siddhartha Gautama was and how he 
gained 'enlightenment'.  The children have identified areas of Buddhism that they would like to learn 
more about throughout this half term and have enjoyed discussing the ideas of ‘Karma’ and 
‘Reincarnation’.  
 
Next week we will be making acrostic poems in our extended writing books about Remembrance Day 

and reminding the children why we wear poppies each year at this time.  The children will take part in our whole school two 
minutes of silence, where we will reflect on those who sacrificed their lives for us.  
 
In the coming weeks, we will move to our engaging topic of Greek Myths and Legends, focusing on 'Pandora's Box' and then 
'Theseus and the Minotaur'. We also will be having a ‘Stone Age’ themed dress up day on Friday 20th November where we will 
be encouraging the children to join us in coming to school dressed as a Stone Age person or animal based on what they have 
learnt this year.  
 
We look forward to meeting you all at our virtual parent’s evenings next week. Please remember that once the allocated time 
is up, the call will automatically disconnect in order to be clear for the next call to start on time. See you then! 



YEAR 5  

 
 

YEAR 6  

In English, we have been focusing on grammar and have looked at different types of clauses. The children refreshed their 
knowledge of compound and complex sentences, as well as looking at how to use relative pronouns and embedded clauses. 
The children have also written horror stories which we thoroughly enjoyed marking.  
 
In science this week Year 5 have been learning about air resistance in preparation for making parachutes in our next science 
lesson.  
 
This week the children learnt about the different factors which makes objects faster or slower and the benefits to both of 
these. We are sure the children will enjoy making parachutes and seeing the effects of gravity next week. 

Year 6 are back after a well needed break!  
 
In English we have been continuing with ¢ƘŜ .ƻȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǘǊƛǇŜŘ tȅƧŀƳŀǎ and have written a narrative in the style of Shmuel, 
the Jewish boy living at Out-With. We have thought about what he and his family had to go through before arriving; how they 
got there and the dehumanising conditions they were forced to endure. We compared this fictional character to a real-life 
Auschwitz survivor Arek Hersh and discussed the reality of the Holocaust in our history lessons. Both of these allowed the 
children to get a better understanding of the horrific ordeal that people would have gone through in a Nazi death camp.  
 
In maths we have been recapping topics we covered before half term such as place value, four operations and the four 
operations involving fractions. We moved on to multiplying and dividing by 10, 100 and 100 in preparation for learning 
percentages and fractions of amounts next week.  

SIMS PARENT APP  

Dear Parent 
 
Early next week you will be receiving details on how to access your childs information on SIMS. This 
will enable you to change phone numbers, contacts and view attendance information about your 
child.  
 
Please download the app via  or .  
 
If you have not received your access details by Friday 13th November, or have any 
queries please contact the school office via email office@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk. 
 
  

UNIFORM REMINDERS  

§ Please do not bring unnecessary bags into school 
 

§ Sports clubs and PE—kit includes:  
 * Black or white shorts 
 * White plain round neck T-shirt 
 * Black (with or without a logo) round neck sweatshirt 
 * Black jogging/tracksuit bottoms 
 Please note—your child should not be wearing football kits, branded items, hoodies or zipped 
 items—these are not school uniform. 
 

§ Boots are not practical for school, please ensure that your child is wearing suitable school shoes  



 GRIMSDYKE CALENDAR 
Tues 10th Nov  Parents Evening (online only) 

Thurs 12th Nov  Parents Evening (online only) 

Friday 13th Nov  Y6 CREW visit—WW2 

Monday 16th Nov Y4 CREW visit—Egyptians 

Friday 20th Nov  Y3 CREW visit—Stone Age 

Friday 27th Nov  Y2 CREW visit—Fire of London 

Fri 18th Dec  Last day of Autumn term—school closes at 2.30pm  

21st Dec—4th Jan Christmas Break 

Mon 4th Jan  PDD—children not in school 

Tues 5th Jan   Back to school 

15-19 Feb  1/2 Term Break 

Mon 22nd Feb  Back to school 

Wed 31st Mar  Last day of Spring term—school closes at 2.30pm 

1st —16th Apr  Easter Break 

Mon 19th Apr  Back to School 

Mon 3rd May  Bank Holiday—children not in school 

Mon 10th May  KS2 SATS week 

Mon 17th May  Group/Class photos 

Mon 24th May  Y6 Bikeability  

Tues 25th May  Y6 Bikeability 

Wed 26th May  Y6 Bikeability 

Fri 28th May  Last day of 1/2 term 

31st May– 4th Jun 1/2 Term 

Mon 7th Jun  Back to school 

   Phonics Week 

  Wednesday 1 Sep 2021 - Friday 22 Oct 2021 

Half term Monday 25 Oct 2021 - Friday 29 Oct 2021 

  Monday 1 Nov 2021 -  Friday 17 Dec 2021 

PROVISIONAL 2021—2022 TERM DATES 

Please note that these have not been finalized by the local authority as yet, 

so may be subject to change. 

Autumn term 2021 

 

 

 

Spring term 2022

 
Summer term 2022 

 

  Tuesday 4 Jan 2022 to Friday 11 Feb 2022 

Half term Monday 14 Feb 2022 to Friday 18 Feb 2022 

  Monday 21 Feb 2022 to Friday 1 Apr 2022 

  Tuesday 19 Apr 2022 to Friday 27 May 2022          

Half term Monday 30 May 2022 to Friday 3 Jun 2022 

  Monday 6 Jun 2022 to Friday 22 Jul 2022 

Please use the following to communicate with 

the school—Year group emails are: 

Reception@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Year1@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk       

Year2@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Year3@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Year4@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk      

Year5@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Year6@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

 

After school club  - 

Asc@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Breakfast club—bc@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

 

For changes to drop off and collection please 

email:  

Attendance@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk  

To inform us of illness or appointments  

please email:  

Attendance@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk  

2020—2021 TERM DATES 
 
AUTUMN TERM 2020 

2 September  - Friday 23 October 

Half Term Monday 26 October - Friday 30 
October  

Monday 2nd November - Friday 18 December  

 
SPRING TERM 2021 

Monday 4 January  - Friday 12 February  

Half Term Monday 15 February - Friday 19 
February  

Monday 22 February - Wednesday 31 March 

 

SUMMER TERM 2021 

Monday 19 April  to Friday 28 May  

Half Term Monday 31 May  - Friday 4 June  

Monday 7 June to Friday 23 July 

 

PDD Dates: 

§ 2nd Sept, 11th Sept, 2nd Nov,   

§ 4th Jan, 23rd Jul 


